Mr. Hen Hibbs, Editor, The Saturday Evening Post, Philadelphia 5, Pa.

Dear Ben:

I cannot tell you how very much I appreciate your intelligent friendship in the cooperation that was given regarding the editorial in The Saturday Evening Post, "The Gamblers Move In On College Sport".

Certainly no publication in this country of ours wields the influence in their editorial page that is carried by your splendid magazine.

With deep appreciation and best wishes for all things for you in the years to come, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH